
LONG TERM CARE COORDINATING COUNCIL (LTCCC) 
 
San Francisco’s Long Term Care Coordinating Council (LTCCC) advises the Mayor and 

City on policy, planning, and service delivery issues for older adults and people with 
disabilities to promote an integrated and accessible long-term care system. 
Long Term Care System refers to the continuum of home, community-based, and 

needs of people with limitations 
 

 

 
LTCCC Housing Policy Statement  
(adopted February 8th, 2023) 

 
Older adults and adults with disabilities have a right to live 
in safe, accessible, and affordable housing. The Long-
Term Care Coordinating Council (LTCCC) recognizes that 
for older adults and adults with disabilities, housing is one 
of the strongest predictors of access to care and 
treatment, health outcomes, and longevity. We also 
recognize the unique needs of historically marginalized 
populations, such as older adults and people with 
disabilities who are BIPOC and/or LGBTQ+, populations 
that disproportionately experience housing insecurity 
and/or homelessness as they age. While the focus of the 
LTCCC is on the long-term care system, we support 
initiatives, workgroups, and City departments in their 
efforts to increase access to safe, accessible, and 
affordable housing.  
 


